
The Board Adopts Rules for Hospital/Medical/Infectious Waste Incinerators 

The Board, on September 22, 2011, adopted amendments to the Board’s air quality standards 
rules for “Hospital/Medical/Infectious Waste Incinerators” (HMIWI). The proposed rules were 
filed on December 23, 2010 by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and 
docketed as In the Matter of: Amendments to 35 Ill. Adm. Code Part 229: 
Hospital/Medical/Infectious Waste Incinerators (R11-20). 

The IEPA proposal reflects the United States Environmental Protection Agency’s (USEPA) 
October 2009 amendments to the federal air quality standards, including new source 
performance standards (NSPS), and emissions guidelines (EG). Changes include revised 
emissions standards that are more stringent than existing ones, revised waste management plan 
provisions for greater flexibility in demonstrating compliance, and removal of an existing 
startup, shutdown, and malfunction provision. 

The compliance date for the new rules is January 1, 2014. The Stericyle, Inc. facility in Clinton, 
the only existing facility to which the rules apply, has testified that it believes it can comply with 
the rules as amended. 

These rules will become effective upon filing with the Secretary of State. 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in rulemaking 
records are posted on the Board’s Web site and may be downloaded from the Web without 
charge. Hard copies may be obtained for $.75 per page from the Clerk’s office  
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